



Officials Committee Meeting Minutes

Monday, March 15, 2021 – 7:00 PM

Meeting Location: Call-In Meeting

Call to order and Welcome: 7:00 PM

Attendees:

Jacky Jugenheimer, Chadd Chatterton (minutes), Rick Potter, Nicole Rundahl, Jeanne Drzewiecki, Scott Van Ermen, Richard Hall, Tori Brostowitz (Athlete Rep-SSTY), Hanna Scherwinski (Athlete Rep-PX3), Mike Mellock, Brian Temke

- I.** Approval of minutes from February 15, 2021 – Approved
- II.** Training Clinic update, upcoming needs
 - Stroke/Turn Judge Clinic – Held on March 13th, would like to hold one in April (One or 2 interested, Facilitator, date TBD)
 - Administrative Official – March 5th, Proposed to hold clinic on April 22; Brian Temke)
 - Starter Referee – none planned
 - Deck Referee – none planned
 - General Discussion on apprentice officials
- III.** State meets
 - 12 and under recap
 - Scott Van Ermen recap
 - No officiating complaints
 - 13 and over recap
 - Mike Mellock recap – Acknowledged the work done by the Admin team (in particular, Michael Harbert) to set up the virtual communication and coordination with the coaches.
 - Changes made during the meet were seamless and went well.
 - Meet hosts worked very well with team to help make things flow and adapted to changes.
 - The athletes' reps liked the shorter sessions.
 - There was a discussion that the late start on the finals was too late by about an hour.
 - General comments
 - Discussion on backstroke ledges protocol and specifications – Jacky will get more clarification at the next National Committee meeting in April.
- IV.** Upcoming meets
 - Long Course landscape discussion (Jeanne)
 - Discussions are underway.
 - WSAC will host the 12 & Under meet (Schroeder Y host) – July 23-25

- !3 & Over is planned at the Rec Plex (SWAT host) – July 29 – Aug 1
- Leave this as an on-going agenda item for our monthly calls. Jeanne would like to have the assigned team set by Mid-May.

V. LSC meeting (Jeanne); April 16th – 17th

- BOD on Friday evening
- Saturday morning open
 - Camps / clinics with athletes, club development
 - Officials Committee involvement (virtual) – agenda TBD; Have representation from the Committee: Michael, Chadd, Brian, Rick, Janis
- HOD on Saturday afternoon
- Banquet Saturday evening

VI. Officials of the Year Scott Van Ermen

- Has some but not many nominations
- Will keep open for more nominations
- Jeanne / Angela will send out another note in the next mailing on this subject

VII. Officials roster update – Michael

- Michael has an updated list from Angela and Rick
- The most current list is not posted
- A list from OTS will be generated and published prior to our next meeting

VIII. Clarification referee language

- Timeline between Starter and Referee
- What do we propose to add to our protocol – We want officials to focus on one thing at a time but not discourage advancement

IX. Other new business

- Conoco Philips awards due April 1
- Budget was submitted
 - Need to replenish our WI Committee bells in the Meet box – Jacky has a supply of these.

X. Zone Workshop (April 30 – May 1); Angela and Jeanne will review and request additional representation as needed

XI. Next meeting April 12

XII. Meeting adjourned – 8:52 PM